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N e w s e t t e  

A message from UMW District President, Phyllis Geoghegan 

United Methodist Women Conversation on a Way Forward 
 
In order to prepare for our Open Executive Committee Meeting Sunday, August 26, 3:00 pm at St. 
Markôs UMC, I want to share some notes from our March Conference Executive Meeting in Ports-
mouth. There are two scriptures that I want you to ponder, Colossians 2:6-10 and Ephesians 2:11-
22. Please look these up in your Bible, read them silently, then read them aloud to yourself and pray 
that the Holy Spirit will enable you to understand what Paul was saying to us as followers of Christ. 
They speak of the fullness of life in Christ and being one in Christ. He has broken all barriers down, 
covered our sins and established himself as the cornerstone on which we are built together spiritual-
ly as a dwelling place of God. How blessed we are!!  
 
Also, I want you to reflect on these questions: What makes us United Methodist?  What is the 
shared Mission that unites us as a Church? Where do we as United Methodist Women fit into this 
Mission? Please brainstorm your answers to these questions, write them down and bring them to 
our meeting in August. 
 
Can we as United Methodist Women imagine a creative design of a church that includes people with 
different perspectives, allows all members to flourish in Christ, and furthers the churchôs mission and 
ministry?  Allow the Holy Spirit to guide you in imagining what that design could be like. Draw it, dia-
gram it, list its qualities é.  Bring them to the meeting to share.  
 

     Sisterhood of Grace 
     Listen in love and with respect; 

     Hear each voice with compassion; 
      Be patient, respectful and kind with one another; 

      Respect each personôs experience, skill and talent; 
     Every person has a gift to offer; 

Speak from your own perspective and experience; 
Questions are needed and expected and will be addressed as able; 

Speak into the space with gentleness; 
Respect confidentiality; 

Speaking out is courageous; 
Silence is appropriate at times. 

 
Come with an attitude of grace and a grateful heart for a time of conversa-
tion on A Way Forward.  John Wesley would encourage us to do so. See 
you in August. All are welcome indeed! 
 
Have a blessed and safe summer, 
                                                                                                            
 

     



Vice President, Andree Brooks 

Treasurer, Helen Watson 

I just want to remind you of the Quarterly Remittance Due Dates: June 5th, September 1st and    

December 5th. Please make your checks payable to TreasurerðRoanoke District UMW. Mail the  

Remittance Form with your check to Helen Watson, 3207 Maplelawn Ave NW, Roanoke, VA 24012. 

The Remittance Forms are available in the UMW Handbook under the Tools, Tips and Forms     

section or online from the Virginia Conference at www.vaumw.org (Click on Treasurerôs Forms)  

Please remember that if you want to be a Rainbow Giver, the form and money have to be to me by    

September 1st.  The Virginia Conference United Methodist Women started the Rainbow Giver       

Program in 2010. This is an opportunity for you, as an individual, to personally give to the 5       

channels of Mission Giving. You will be recognized as a Rainbow Giver at the District Annual    

Meeting. Your gift of $60.00 will make you a Rainbow Giver. 

Have a blessed summer.  

______________________________________________________________ 

                   

Thank you so much for the cards and prayers that you have sent to me during my 

recent surgery and recovery. They were very much appreciated. So nice to be re-

membered by such a wonderful group of people. 

Helen  

Many thanks to all who helped to make the Roanoke District Spiritual Life Retreat a very special 

day. God gave us perfect weather, the ladies of Crockett Springs were great hostesses, and our 

speaker, Missionary Nancy Robinson, provided inspiration. Who could ask for more? 

Speaking about her life as a missionary daughter and a missionary, Nancy showed us ways we also 

can find sacred spaces in our own lives. Our encounters with God can be found as we interact with 

those around us. I hope all who attended the Retreat were uplifted by the experience. 

Have a wonderful, safe and blessed summer ï in your own sacred space. 

Spiritual Growth, Jan Dickins 

We are grateful to the ladies of Crockett Springs UMW for hosting our      
District Spring Life Retreat and the District Executive Committee for    
providing the treats.  It was a lovely day for a drive to Montgomery County, 
the sun was shining, the grass green and the flowers in bloom.  Camp Alta 
Mons was in full spring colors.  Thanks to Rhonda Wimmer and her staff at 
Alta Mons for a delicious lunch and wonderful deserts.  I hope everyone is 
planning to attend the UMW Day at Ferrum College on June 3 and the   
Conference UMW Breakfast in Hampton on June 16. 
  



Secretary, Louise Miller 

Nominations, Carolyn Barnes 

Communications, Cindy Martin 

I share with you recent information about gender equality in the United Methodist Church.  Recently 

the Council of Bishops (COB) met to ratify five amendments to the UMC.  Two of the amendments 

did not meet the 2/3 majority vote by annual conferences in order to pass.  

The statement by the COB can be found at: 

http://www.vaumc.org/ncfilerepository/News2018/ConstitutionalamendmentsPressReleaseMay7.pdf 

Bishop Sharma D. Lewis issued this statement regarding the amendments found at:   

https://www.vaumc.org/pages/news/2018vanews/2018vanews_responsetoamendments 

I urge you read these statements and share them with your units.   

More additions and corrections to the District UMW Directory: 

Page 3:   Oct. 27 ï 28   VA Conference Annual Meeting, Chestnut Memorial UMC, Newport News, VA

        

Page 12 :  Crockett Springs   

 Change email for president to:  rebeccasuegillespie@yahoo.com 

 

Page 20:  St. Markôs 

 Nominations chair:  Sandy Murray 

 Address: 280 Magnolia Lane, Daleville, VA   24083 

 Phone:   540-992-1345 

 Email:  tedsandymurray@comcast.net 

 

 Reading Program Coordinator:  Phone # changeð540-761-7824 

 

If there are any other changes, please let me know. 

In order to carry out the mission of the UMW, members need to step up and fill 
our leadership positions.  Several of the officers who are serving now have  
graciously consented to continue. Vice President, Secretary, and Spiritual 
Growth are important offices that need to be filled. Please contact any of the 
members of the nominations committee if you know of anyone who would be 
interested.   

mailto:tedsandymurray@comcast.net


Program Resources/Reading Program, Mona Tolley 

FINALLY ï after all that cold, we have some warmer days that feel more like summer than spring ï 
but weôll take óem!   There are so many interesting books in our Reading Program, so be sure to grab 
a Sweet Iced Tea (this is the South) and head outside to your porch or deck to do some reading. 
  
Our 2013-2018 Reading Program books cover a wide variety of topics that delve into intense and  
intriguing subjects.  The books remain in the program for six years, so until December 31, 2018,    
you can still count the books on the 2013 Reading List. 
  
If you need a 2017-2020 UMW Handbook, I still have a few available.  Every unit should have at 
least one copy.  The cost is just $12.50, and they are hole-punched to fit in your binder. 
  
Program Resource Coordinators ï Although it seems a long way off, it really isnôt!   Please 
REMEMBER to send me your Summary Report (September 1, 2017 ï August 31, 2018).   It is 
DUE to me no later than September 15, 2018.  If you have any questions about filling out the 
report or if you need a copy, just let me know.  THANK YOU ! 
  
If you need printed copies of the 2013-2018 Reading Program List or forms for your readers to list 
the books they are reading, let me know.  These forms and other Reading Program forms are availa-
ble on the Virginia Conference UMW website at www.vaumw.com.   Choose the Reading Program 
tab.  If you have read a book that you think would make a good addition to the Reading Program, you 
may suggest that book be considered.  A suggestion form is available on this website. 

Feel free to e-mail me or give me a call if you have 
questions or if you need the UMW Handbook.   I enjoy 
hearing from you!   

Please continue to encourage your members to be a 
part of the READING PROGRAM !! 

Social Action, Ann Seddon 

UMW Social Justice Focus Areas for 2017ï 2020 

   UPDATE ON HUMAN TRAFFICING 

The Virginia General Assembly passed a law during its winter    

session that will require the National Human Trafficking Hotline to 

be posted in local Health Departments, the Department of      

Transportation, each rest area in the state, and in certain health 

care facilities.  IF YOU SUSPECT SOMEONE IS BEING        

TRAFFICKED, CALL THE National Human Trafficking Resource 

Center: 1-888-373-7883.    Remember:  if you see something, 

say something! 

http://www.vaumw.com/


District Spiritual Life Retreat 

Roanoke District 
 

July 21:  District Team Finance Meeting; 9:30 AM at Northview UMC, Roanoke 

August 26:  Open Executive Committee Meeting; 3:00 PM at St. Markôs UMC, Daleville. 

October 13:  District UMW DayðSOMETHING NEWð Southview UMC, Roanoke 

      
    8:30 AM Registration 
     9:00 AM Prayer Breakfast 
     10:15 AM Annual Meeting 
       11:30 AM Officer Training/Mission Project 
     12:30 PM Adjourn  
  

 
Virginia Conference  

 

June 2:  UMW Day at Ferrum College with guest speaker Rev. Gary Ziegler 
 

June 16:  UMW Breakfast at Annual Conference, Hampton 
 

July 27-29:  Mission Encounter, Smith Mountain Lake 4-H Center  
 

September 14-15:  Conference UMW Young Women's Retreat,  Camp Overlook, Keezletown 
     More information at:  www.vaumw.com/events/young-women-s-retreat/  
 

October 27:  Conference UMW Annual Meeting 

Some important UMW dates for 2018 

Roanoke District United Methodist Women, 
 

Northview UMCôs Days for Girlsô team says Thank you, Thank you, Thank you!!   At the Spiritual Life 
Retreat on Saturday, April 14

th
 you contributed over $1000 in gift cards and cash to our Days for 

Girls feminine hygiene kits project!  What a blessing! This will allow approximately 140 girls to stay in 
school during their menstrual periods for 2 - 4 years.   If you would like to be involved in the making 
of the kits, we would love to have you come to one of our workdays.  You donôt have to sew to be a 
part of the project.    We need people to sew, iron, cut, and pack kits.  We meet once a month, but 
the day varies.  Contact Lynn Bryant at 540-353-3372 or at: nlbryant@cox.net for more information.  
                    Jean Broyles, Northview UMC 

Rev. Nancy Robinson was our 

speaker for the day 

Over 100 UMW from the district gathered at Crockett Springs UMC 

and Alta Mons on April 14 for food, fellowship, music and message. 

mailto:nlbryant@cox.net

